

Inter-University Exchange Project

Programme for Developing Human Resource to Contribute to SDGs by Merging African Potential and Japanese Scientific Technology

Results Briefing



22nd (Wed) March 2023 16:00 - 18:00 (JPN time)

Mine Campus, Utsunomiya University, University Hall 2F (Zoom available)

The Graduate School of Utsunomiya University was selected by the Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology (MEXT) in 2020 for strengthening collaboration with six African universities, with the aim of developing global human resources who can play an active role internationally and strengthening the global development capacity of university education. However, due to the COVID-19 disaster, mutual exchange through actual travel was not possible, but finally, in FY2022, the physical exchange of students and faculty members was realised. Therefore, the first hybrid meeting for the real students exchange will be held, where four graduate students from Utsunomiya University who visited the University of Ghana and five students from Africa will report on their achievements and activities. We are looking for a wide range of participants, including postgraduate students who would like to join the project from next year, undergraduates interested in Africa, and the general public. [African Partner Universities]

UG: University of Ghana, Ghana; AAU: Addis Ababa University, Ethiopia; JKUAT: Jomo Kenyatta University of Agriculture and Technology, Kenya; MUST: Meru University of Science and Technology, Kenya; UDSM: University of Dar es Salaam, Tanzania; NM-AIST: Nelson Mandela African Institute of Science and Technology, Tanzania.

Exchanged Postgraduate Students



Ms. Ikumi Sugiyama



Wenchang



Mr. Ren Kashihara



Mr. Takumi Yoshino





Mr. Rugius **Daniel Mtega**



Tentative Programme

Host

UU Students report

African Students report

"Africa Week" report

Discussion

Closing Address

Prof. Kumiko Sakamoto Sub Leader of UU-A team 4 postgraduate students

visit University of Ghana

5 postgraduate students from African partner universities Mr. Yuki Sato

4th year, School of Agriculture

Free Q&A session

Prof. Kazuhiko Yoshida School of International Studies















Results Briefing Registration and Inquiries **Center for International Exchange**

Office for the Inter-University Exchange Project Promotion **Utsunomiya University**

tenkai@miya.jm.utsunomiya-u.ac.jp

- Participation is free of charge.
- Everyone is welcome to participate.
- Zoom URL will be emailed to you by the day before the online events.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSe7QP jodA91StUjaMh4MaS9YC8 2vESR1enk klNs74P GTiqA/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0